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Parents’ Evenings – 

Wednesday 14th and Thursday 

15th February 

All appointment slips have been 

sent home. Please be reminded 

that we have no facilities for 

children, the meetings are for 

parents only.  Children will have 

the opportunity to attend with 

their parents for the 

celebration evening in the 

summer term.  City Serve (our 

school meals provider) will also 

be offering parents a selection 

of dishes from our school menu. 

This is an opportunity for 

parents to sample the menu and 

ask questions. 

 

Parentmail 

We have now upgraded our 

communication system and you 

should also have received this 

newsletter electronically.  If 

this has not been successful, 

please contact the school 

office to check your details. 

 

Purple Pinkie Day 

On Friday 16th February we 

are supporting ‘Purple Pinkie 

Day’ and inviting pupils to wear 

a splash of purple with their 

normal school uniform for a £1 

donation.  The aim of this is to 

eradicate polio across the globe 

and support our local Rotary 

Club in their efforts to make a 

difference. 

 

Congratulations Board 

Well done to these children 

for being nominated by their 

teachers: 

Reception 

Jemima, Zeeshan, Isabelle, 

Isaac, Lucy, Billy 

Year 1 

Thomas, Rosie, Maisey 

Year 2 

Bramany, Dylan, Tiara 

Snuffles Hedgehog  

Rescue Centre 

Thank you for the donations of 

food for the Hedgehog rescue 

centre, it was greatly 

appreciated. 
 

Year One had a great time 

learning about hedgehogs and 

what they can do to keep 

hedgehogs safe, they even got 

to meet the star guest, Anthea 

the hedgehog! 

Children’s Data Checking 

Sheets 

Thank you to all those who have 

returned their child’s Data 

Checking Sheet.  If you have 

not yet done so please return to 

the school office as soon as 

possible.  Thank you. 

 

Celebrating Attendance 

Congratulations to 2T, Owl 

Class and 2W, Lion Class, for 

having the best attendance in 

school last week (99.33%).  

Well done Owls and Lions! 

 

Lunchtime Clubs 

Letters were sent home 

yesterday giving information on 

lunchtime clubs starting after 

half term as follows: 

Reception  

Streetdance – Wednesdays 

Year One  

Bootcamp – Mondays 

Tennis – Tuesdays 

Year Two 

Gymnastics – Fridays 

Tennis – Tuesdays 
 

Please make payment via 

Parentpay and the closing date 

for applications is 9am on 

Thursday 15th February. 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  

Busy Bodies – Important 

Notices 

February Fees:  Please ensure 

that your February payment is 

up to date and that all extra 

sessions are paid for in full. We 

advise all parents/carers to 

check your Parentpay account 

regularly even if you pay 

through childcare voucher 

schemes in order to ensure 

that  your child’s account is 

kept up to date and does not 

result in a debt.   

March Booking Forms – Please 

Return by Friday 2nd March: 

March booking forms are now 

available at the Busy Bodies 

desk and online at the 

Federation of Boldmere 

Schools website. Please note 

that there is a little memo on 

the front cover of the March 

booking form, if you are 

interested in attending this 

event please return your reply 

slip by Friday 9th March.  

Thank you. 

PTA News 

Do you know that if you 

register with easy fundraising 

and then do your shopping 

online you can raise money for 

our school without even doing 

anything???  Please go to 

https://www.easyfundraising.or

g.uk/causes/boldmereschoolspt

a.  It would be fabulous if you 

could sign up and help the 

school.  It’s easy to do and we 

earn money to buy the children 

fabulous things. 

 

 

PCSO Tracy Baker – Internet 

Safety Workshop 

A huge thank you to Tracy for 

the parent information session 

this morning.  Parent feedback 

was very positive and as a 

consequence we shall be 

offering another session on 18th 

April at 2pm for any parents 

unable to attend this morning.  

We shall also be putting 

information on the school 

website. 

World Book Day – Thursday 

1st March 

To celebrate World Book Day 

this year we are asking children 

to come to school dressed as a 

character from their favourite 

book (but still in sensible shoes 

please)! 

School Meals 

If any children wish to change 

their school meal arrangements 

after half term please advise 

Mrs Moore in the school office 

by Thursday 15th February 

2018. 

 

Half Term Activities 

Information about holiday clubs 

can be found in the letter rack 

by the school office. 

CHANCE in Boldmere 

The next support group 

meeting for parent/carers of 

children with additional needs 

is this Thursday, 15th 

February 9.00 - 10.30am in St 

Michael's church hall, 192 

Boldmere Road (entering via 

the car park at the back it is 

the room on the left).  You will 

receive a warm welcome and an 

opportunity to talk with other 

parents over a drink and a 

biscuit. 

 

Jeanette Nicholls, Children's 

and Families' Missioner to St 

Michael's church 

Mrs S Kenny 

Head of School 

13th February 2018 

 

School closes for half term on 

Friday 16th February.  We 

return to school on Monday 

26th February.  We wish 

everyone a happy half term 

break. 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/boldmereschoolspta
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/boldmereschoolspta
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/boldmereschoolspta
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Outstanding KS2 SATS achievement 2016-17 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the school on their 
outstanding KS2 SATS results for 2016-17. The outcomes were as follows: 
 

% of pupils achieving the expected standard in reading, writing and maths 
combined: school 87%, national average 61% 

% of pupils achieving the higher standard in reading, writing and maths 
combined: school 17%, national average 9%. 

% of pupils achieving the expected standard in reading: school 93%, 

national average 71% 

% of pupils achieving a higher standard in reading: school 60%, national 
average 25% 

% of pupils achieving the expected standard in writing: school 89%, national 
average 76% 

% of pupils achieving a higher standard in writing: school 17%, national 
average 18% 

% of pupils achieving the expected standard in maths: school 93%, national 
average 66% 

% of pupils achieving a higher standard in maths: school 66%, national 

average 23% 

% of pupils achieving the expected standard in grammar, punctuation and 
spelling: school 92%, national average 77% 

% of pupils achieving the higher standard in grammar, punctuation and 
spelling: school 66%, national average 31% 

 
The governing board were delighted to see all the hard work of pupils, staff 
and parents/carers pay off and were incredibly proud to recently find out that 
these results place us as the 4th best performing school at KS2 in 
Birmingham, which is quite an achievement. None of this of course would 
be possible without the results achieved by the infants school team at KS1. 
Governors closely monitored pupil progress throughout the 2016-17 
academic year and witnessed the effective delivery of the curriculum, 
enabling pupils to demonstrate working at the expected standard and at 
greater depth. The Board continue to monitor this area of the school’s work 
so that further successes can be achieved this academic year. 
 

The governing board are fully aware of the challenges that exist in 
maintaining these high standards of attainment and achievement. We are 
sure parents/carers will join the governors in congratulating Carl Glasgow, 
Nicky Silverwood, Samantha Kenny and all of our dedicated hard working 
staff for this outstanding achievement. We are very lucky to have such a 
talented group of teachers and support staff within both schools. 
 

Welcome message 

 
Welcome to the first edition of the 
Governor update for 2018. As I am 
sure pupils, staff and parents 
would agree the first term of the 
2017-18 academic year has flown 
by and both schools continue to 
work collaboratively to provide the 
very best primary education for the 
children of Boldmere Infant and 
Junior schools. 
 

The governing board has adapted 
to some changes in the first part of 
the school year. I was very proud 
and privileged to be nominated the 
new chair of governors last term. I 
am very lucky to be in a position to 
work alongside a strong and 
supportive team of governors. I am 
grateful that long standing 
governor Anne Darby has been re-
elected as vice chair and I look 
forward to working alongside the 
schools senior leadership team.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank Chris Hindle, our previous 
chair, for all his hard work and I am 
pleased that Chris will remain with 
the governing board in his role as 
LA governor. 
 
Finally, I would like to extend a 
long awaited official welcome to 
Dan Mortiboys (associate 
governor), Christina Engers 
(parent governor) and Charlotte 
Cresswell (associate governor). 
We look forward to utilising their 
knowledge and skills which I am 
sure will only strengthen our 
governing board. 

 

Greg Bloom 

Chair of Governors 

Get in touch 
 
The governors welcome parents’/carers’ feedback and questions. Please contact either of the school 
offices or email enquiry@boldmere.bham.sch.uk marking the email for the attention of the FGB.  

mailto:enquiry@boldmere.bham.sch.uk
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Additional Special Educational 
Needs provision at Boldmere 
 

The governing board has been 
absolutely delighted to support 
the proposal of the addition of a 
Resource Based Unit (RBU) for 
pupils with Special Educational 
Needs, a much need educational 
resource at our schools. 
 
This will see the introduction of a 
new building at the school, which 
will give pupils diagnosed with 
Autistic Spectrum Condition 
(ASC) access to specialist 
resources and staff as 
appropriate to them. 
 
We have worked closely with the 
school and the Local Authority 
over the past twelve months to 
strategically plan for the addition 
of this facility. 
 
We were delighted to recently 
receive approval from the 
‘decision makers’ and now the 
Board will continue to collaborate 
with all involved to ensure that 
this exciting area of our work is 
successfully implemented and 
managed effectively to meet the 
needs of the children in our care. 

Amazing PTA! 

 
The governing board are fully 
aware of the financial challenges 
that face schools over the next 
few years. Alongside the senior 
leadership team, we continue to 
ensure the schools are financially 
viable and adequately resourced.  
 

We are fortunate to have a 
dedicated and hardworking PTA 
that continues to provide a huge 
amount of support to both 
schools. This not only comes 
through dedicated funding 
streams but through supporting 
the school in developing 
community cohesion and 
strengthening of the Boldmere 
family. The governors all enjoy all 
of the organised events, which 
help to raise money for both 
schools and would like to thank 
parents/ carers for their on-going 
support.   
 

The school has received vital 
additional funds that have 
enabled them to improve IT 
provision at the school, 
curriculum enhancement 
opportunities such as theatre 
visits and cinema trips, 
improvement to the infant library 
area, books for all the children at 
Christmas and much, much 
more. 
 

The Board would like to express 
its sincere gratitude to our PTA: 
you do a remarkable job! 
 

We would also like to thank the 
school family for your continued 
support – please keep it up! 
 
 

Governor visits 
 

Each term, members of the 
governing board attend both 
schools to undertake a governor 
walk visit which focuses on a 
specific areas of the curriculum 
or school life. 
 
In term one, governors focused 
on behaviour management 
across the schools and British 
Values as part of curriculum 
provision. We also focused on 
assessment outcomes, so that 
we have a clear understanding of 
the schools’ performance against 
local and national averages. 
 
Attending the schools and 
meeting some of the pupils is 
always one of the highlights of 
being a governor. All children at 
both schools greet the governors 
with enthusiasm and confidence 
and are more than happy to 
share their experiences.   
 
Governors witnessed an effective 
behaviour management strategy 
delivered holistically across both 
schools. Mrs Mason and Mrs 
Welch from the senior leadership 
team have provided both schools 
with a well-structured approach 
to positive behaviour 
management.  

The role of school governors 
 
A common question asked of governors is ‘what is your role?’. The purpose 
of the governing body is to provide confident, strategic leadership and to 
create robust accountability, oversight and assurance for educational and 
financial performance. Specifically, governors are responsible for: 

Ensuring clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction 
Holding executive leaders to account for the educational performance of the 
organisation and its pupils, and the performance management of staff 
Overseeing the financial performance of the organisation and making sure its 
money is well spent 

 
 


